2024 PTSC Annual Pícníc and General Membershíp Meeting August 11th Write up: Jim Patituccci, Photos: Don Geary & J. Patituccci

On Sunday August 11th our Chapter held its annual picnic and general membership meeting at the beautiful Indian Lake Park in North Huntingdon. We had 30 people sign up and attend the event. We had a gorgeous day weather wise, not too hot, and a nice cool breeze blew through our pavilion throughout the day. No rain in sight!! Because of the great weather we had 10 members drive their Corvettes, of which you can take a look at in the photos.

Once again, this year the picnic was catered and the food was fantastic and there certainly was plenty of it. Thanks to Paul and Renee DiSanto and Frank and Kathy Gavron for organizing everything once again this year. Not an easy feat by any means.

Beside all the great food we also had an abundance of delicious desserts brought in by the members. Oh, yeah, and we can't forget Brooke's famous macaroni salad.

It was great to see everyone and spend quality time just catching up. That's what the picnic is all about...fellowship, and yes, we even talk about our Corvettes! A good time was had by all and no one left hungry.

I held a brief August board meeting to update everyone on current chapter activities, upcoming events and Norm gave his monthly Treasurer's Report.

Our next event is the Fall 2-day road tour to the Zippo/Case Knife Museum in Bradford on September 14 & 15th. Mike Bucheit is coordinator for this and he really has an exciting schedule put together for us!

I hope to see many of you there and at our future remaining events. Regards,

JP